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The AZTransfer Steering Committee (formerly the Academic Program 

Articulation Steering Committee or APASC) is the coordinating body of 

Arizona’s statewide articulation and transfer system, providing 

programs and resources that link the state’s public and tribal 



In 1996 the Arizona Legislature charged the state’s 
universities, community colleges, and Board of Regents 
to collaborate to develop ways for students to seamlessly 
transfer from community colleges to universities.  The 
Academic Program Articulation Steering Committee 
(APASC) was formed as the cooperative body to carry out 
this charge.  APASC now uses the name AZTransfer 



AZTransfer continued to increase marketing and outreach to Arizona students and their families to assist in planning 



AZTransfer is highly dependent on the faculty and staff at each 
of our universities and community colleges.  They are the 
source of all of the input for AZTransfer tools.  Articulation Task 
Forces (ATFs) are comprised of over 1,700 faculty and advisors 
who meet annually to review courses and curriculum for 
transfer and articulation purposes. Each ATF meets by 
discipline or content area to review and discuss. 
Recommendations are made through their documentation to 
AZTransfer staff members, who then include any changes or 
documentation on all web sites and tools.

In addition, each college and university provide one or more 
Transfer Facilitators to assist in making these meetings run 
smoothly.  This year, AZTransfer added a virtual meeting tool 
for attendance at ATF meetings when faculty or staff needed to 
participate but travel was not possible.  All host sites provided 
Adobe Connect access and technology so members could all 
participate even when they couldn’t be there in person.

This year, increased efforts to train and re-train Articulation Task 
Force members were a focus.  Each college conducted training 
for faculty and staff members involved with AZTransfer.  In 
several cases AZTransfer staff members either conducted or 
participated in that training.  In addition, on-line training 
modules and webinars are being developed to focus on faculty 
advisors.  Faculty are the front line individuals interacting with 
students who are planning to transfer and AZTransfer want to 
provide them with more tools to support that activity.

To share best practices amongst constituents, AZTransfer 
developed and hosted the first AZTransfer Summit, a one day 
conference with both national and local speakers as well as 
learning sessions provided by a number of our state’s transfer 
leaders.  A total of 135 individuals attended the Summit with 
slightly more community college representation than university 
representation.

AZTransfer’s data component is the Arizona State System for 
Information on Student Transfer (ASSIST).  ASSIST is a key part 
of AZTransfer and houses the student transfer data from 
participating college and universities.  Such things as student 
persistence toward degree, time to degree, GPAs, and majors 
are tracked.  This year AZTransfer began an effort to provide 
more support and data to member colleges by strengthening 
ASSIST staffing.  Efforts are underway to make the 




